Hello, my name is Brian Cladoosby. I'm the Chairman of the Swinomish Indian Tribal Community. I'm also President of Affiliated Tribes of Northwest Indians.
Our people have lived at Swinomish for time immemorial. My dad’s great-grandfather Kel-kahl-tsoot signed the Point Elliott Treaty for the Swinomish tribe in 1855 with the U.S. Government. My dad now proudly carries the Indian name Kel-kahl-tsoot.

For thousands of years our Tribal peoples in Washington lived on these lands and worked to protect the health of our families and communities.
I'm here to talk to you about an invisible enemy that we must fight against today, together, to protect us all.
The H1N1 virus knows no boundaries. All tribal people can be affected by it, and the impact will likely be felt throughout our tribal communities in Washington State. Tribal governments, Indian leaders, tribal communities, and tribal individuals must take this virus very seriously and take the necessary precautions.
One of the greatest things we have to celebrate is that we as tribal people and cultures continue to survive and thrive despite insurmountable obstacles we have faced for more than 200 years. The H1N1 virus is a new challenge, and it's critically important that tribal communities act quickly to guard against it. National reports now tell us that Indian people are more susceptible to this virus than others, and we must take extra precautions.
H1N1 is no ordinary flu.  It's a proven deadly disease that targets a different group of people compared to the seasonal flu we see each fall and winter. This one attacks our children, young adults, and pregnant women harder than it does our elders. They will suffer the most from this illness.
The greatest ally of the H1N1 virus is time and inattention. We must work hard to protect our families in many ways. By following a few basic tips, we can help protect our communities from this threat.
As Individuals we can:
· Stay home from school or work if we are sick.
· Wash our hands often with soap and water, especially after we cough or sneeze.
· Use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer when soap and water aren't available.
· Sneeze or cough into your sleeve or a tissue, then throw the tissue away.
· Get the H1N1 and the seasonal flu shots when available.
As Tribal Employers we can:
· Tell staff or clients to stay home if they have flu symptoms.
· Educate staff and clients on the importance of basic hygiene such as covering coughs and sneezes and frequent hand washing.
· Ensure staff and clients follow these good health manners.
· Increase the frequency of deep cleaning in public areas and work areas.

· Separate staff or clients that have flu symptoms from the group.
· Sharing new information with the community quickly.
As a community we participate in gatherings, travel between reservations, and interact in large crowds. Our challenge is to remain vigilant and continue to let folks know that they need to continue their cold and flu etiquette.
These simple guidelines can help keep most of the threat away from our families. Together we can protect our tribal communities today and in the future.
